Chairman’s Annual Report  -  April 2018
This year has been relatively quiet for the Council and there have been no changes in the membership.
The village signs have both been completely re-furbished with the Horsham one needing substantial work with partial demolition of the plinth and a new oak post. It should now be several years before any further work needs to be done.
Several of the street light fittings are now obsolete and as they fail the Council is replacing them with the latest low-energy LED lanterns.
All allotments are currently let and any resident wishing to be placed on the waiting list should contact the Clerk.

The Council received a suggestion that a rough cycle track could be cleared  on the waste ground in the southern corner of Horsham play park. Unfortunately this ground is only leased by the Parish Council and they were unable to obtain permission from the landowner.

The main project this year has been at the Blind Lane cemetery. Following last year’s annual meeting and further consultation the Council applied to the Department of Local Government for permission to take out a loan. After meeting all the criteria this was sanctioned and the Public Works Loan Board made £25,000 available with a 20 year pay back period. This was supplemented by just under £4,000 from Council reserves to meet the full cost of the new driveway and parking area. In addition the Council has arranged to have the central brick weave path sprayed and wire brushed three times a year. The parish precept was increased this year and the part to cover the loan repayment equates to approximately 5p per week for each household.
Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council and the Clerk for their work during the past year.
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Rodney Cushing - Chairman
